
 

 

21 July 2020  

Our Clients  

The Salvation Army Aged Care  

 

RE: NEW SOUTH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE  

Dear All,  

Recently, we wrote to you about the use of surgical masks in home care due to an increase 

in community transmission of COVID-19 in Melbourne and Mitchell Shire. As there has been 

an increase in community transmission of COVID-19 in New South Wales, our home care 

staff who work and/or live in the following suburbs in New South Wales will now also be 

required to wear a mask at work until at least the end of July. 

Fairfield, Liverpool, Campbelltown, Camden, Wingecarribee and Wollondilly. 

Given this increase in transmission of COVID-19, we received an update from NSW Health in 

relation to this as extracted below. We are requesting that you be aware of the following 

information and if you have been in one of these venues on the stated days that you get tested 

for COVID-19: 

• Crossroads Hotel, Casula: 3-10 July (people who attended the Crossroads Hotel 

during these dates are advised to immediately self-isolate until 14 days after they 

were last there and attend a clinic for testing even if they have no symptoms  

• Picton Hotel: 4, 5, 9, 10 July 

• Planet Fitness, Casula: 6 - 10 July 

• Star City Casino: 4 July (8:00pm - 10:30pm) 

• Canterbury Leagues Cub: 4 July (11:00pm - 1:00am) 

• Narellan Town Centre Shopping Town (Kmart, Target, Best & Less, H&M and food 
court): 6 July 

• Zone Bowling, Villawood: 27 June (11:00am – 3:00pm) 

• Cook, Kurnell: 5 July (11:30am - 12:30 pm) 

• Highfield, Caringbah: 5 July (6:00pm - 9:00pm) 

• Merimbula RSL: 6 July (6:00pm - 9:00pm)   

• Waterfront Café, Merimbula: 7 July (8:30am - 9:30am)  

• Murray Downs Golf Club: 4-5 July  
 

We understand that the situation is changing rapidly given the nature of COVID-19 and we 

appreciate your help in continuing to maintain good hand hygiene and physical distancing. 

Please ensure you notify us if you are feeling unwell, and have even the most minor of 

symptoms.  Should you have any questions, please speak to your Care Coordinator. 

Kind regards,  

 

Fiona Sanders 

General Manager – Community Care 

The Salvation Army Aged Car 


